FRIENDS OF FLITCH GREEN

Minutes of the FFG AGM meeting

Held on Wednesday 30th September 2009

At Flitch Green Primary School

Present:

Ron Withers

Karen Fuller

Rob Leedham

Kate Hennessy

Helen Johnson

Karen Sambles

Claire Boswell

Claire Blohm (CB1)

Louise Burton

Shelley Wilson
Keir Johnston

Janet Johnston

Stephen Brazier

Nikki Brazier

Faye Kelbie

Julie Boyce

Sally Brown

1. Apologies for absence

Helen Murphy, Keith Bush, Jenny Collom

2. AGM
Ron started the meeting by encouraging everyone to introduce themselves as there were several new people at the AGM.  The main purpose of this meeting was to re-elect the FFG committee members as follows:

Chair – Ron Withers was nominated to be Chair for another year and all were in agreement.

Vice Chair – Karen Fuller was nominated to be Vice Chair for another year and all were in agreement.

Treasurer – both Rob Leedham and Kate Hennessy were nominated as Treasurer.  Both were asked to say a few words to back up their nomination. Rob is a qualified Accountant, good with reporting and has been Treasurer of FFG for the last year.  Kate is “closer to the ground” at the school, is good with numbers and wants to introduce targets and ways of reflecting what the school is raising funds for.  They were asked to leave the room whilst the rest of the attendees discussed their nominations.  It was impossible to choose between them as both can bring so much to the role and it was decided that we would like them to share the role.  Both Rob and Kate agreed and all other members were in agreement.

Secretary – Claire Boswell was nominated to be Secretary for another year and all were in agreement.

School Council Representative – Helen Murphy was nominated to be School Council Rep for another year and all were in agreement.

It was discussed whether we could change the FFG Constitution to allow the re-election of committee roles to be made every 2 years or for the roles to be split into two groups – each group being re elected on alternate years thereby preventing a complete change of roles in one year.  RW to draft an email to find out members' opinions on this change.

Action Point: RW to email constitution change


3. Chairs Report for 2008/09
RW summarised his Chairs Report which was sent out by email a week before the AGM.  We have had a fantastic first year with many great events including Guy Fawkes night, school discos, Auction night, Santa's visit, Quiz Night, Cheese and Wine night, Summer Ball and the funday.  We have not only raised a large amount of money but provided fun events for all the family which have been well supported not only by parents and teachers but members of the community with no links to the school.  RW wanted to thank Helen and her team for all their hard work and support.  Chairs Report was approved by all.


4. Treasurers Report for year ended 31/08/09
Rob summarised the Treasurers report for the academic year which was sent out by email a week before the AGM.  We have raised over £12,000 in total over the last year.  The two biggest fundraisers were the Auction which raised £4,500 and the Summer Ball which raised £5,000.  We have already donated £3,500 to the school for the staging and keyboard and have carried over £3,000 to the next academic year.  We have raised £3,000 in September alone and have £5,000 left to spend on outdoor seating and towards playground equipment.  Rob went on to thank everyone involved in the FFG for their time and hard work in raising this money.


5. Governors and Headteacher's Comments
Keir Johnston wanted to acknowledge the hard work of the FFG.  He congratulated everyone on the great events that we have organised over the last year which have really brought the community together.

Helen Johnson wanted to apologise to the committee for not thanking them enough for the time and effort that they have put in over the past academic year.  It has been an interesting and demanding year for the school and FFG has risen to all the challenges set by the school.  We have helped the school become a focal point for the community and as a new school, we have the chance to do things differently.  We have raised a huge amount of money, more than most established PTAs in much bigger schools.  HJ is committed to spending that money in a timely way on luxuries for the children rather than essentials, making sure that the children at the school now will benefit from what we want to buy.  The children have also benefited from some really fun events namely the cake stall, discos, Santas visit etc which is more important to them than any financial gain.  HJ also praised the way the FFG team compliment each other so well.  HJ needs to look at the outdoor seating and playground costs to see if there is a more economical option.


6. Policy Issues
It was discussed that everyone at the school is a member of the FFG and that there is a need to plan events further ahead this year.  It was agreed to put the targets for the school in the Newsletter to give parents an idea of how much has been raised so far for the outdoor seating and playground equipment.


7. Future Events
The plans for the fashion show on 21st October are going well.  Another meeting has been scheduled for 9th October.  The Guy Fawkes evening was discussed and it was decided that there would be no parade but children would still be able to make guys and burn the winning guy.  Refreshments including mulled wine were discussed and the possibility of an Autumn fayre in the school was also discussed.  A working group of KH, KF, Nikki Brazier and Faye Kelbie was agreed.  A 70s disco was also discussed for 28th November.  Jenny Collom would like to arrange this event together with KF and RL.  RW to apply for alcohol licenses for 14th and 28th November.  The end of term school disco will be on 16th December and Santas Visit on 18th December.

Tentative dates were scheduled in for events next year as follows:
26th February Quiz Night
20th March Easter Egg Hunt/Scavenger Hunt
31st March School Disco
21st April Cheese and Wine night
14th May Poker Night (for the men)
22nd May Funday/Maypole event
3rd July Summer Ball (possible beauty/hairdressing vouchers for event)
16th July Leavers Disco

Faye Kelbie mentioned arranging a Mums night out and will speak to contacts at Square One to ascertain prices.  Faye Kelbie and Nikki Brazier also to contact Estate Agents about possible sponsorship of future events.  


Action Points:  RW (alcohol licenses), Nikki Brazier (Gray & Co), Faye Kelbie (Square One/Estate Agents) 


8. FFG Website Design
The web design for the FFG was discussed again and RW is to speak to Dave Cannon in the first instance to see if he is able to help us.  A website for free web design was also mentioned as a second option.  Sally Brown also offered the help of her web design company as well.


9. Date and time of next meeting

Monday 2nd November 2009 at 8.00 pm

10. Any Other Business

· The possibility of Xmas cards designed by school children was discussed again and it was decided that the School Council would discuss what they would like to do

· HJ mentioned that the school had been contacted by the PTA at Felsted school about having a stall at their fireworks event.  It was decided that RW would make first contact with the PTA to discuss what they are looking forward.  The possibility of a community event with Felsted and the Prep school was also discussed

· KH mentioned the need to add the FFG Charity No. to both our letterhead and newsletters

· As mentioned in the Funday debrief meeting, we need to know who within staff and parents are First Aid trained and also the location of a First Aid point at all events

· It was discussed whether there could be FFG mail address for CB to use instead of own email address

· A list of items still needed for events should be put together including items such as a generator, raffle drum and sack trolley.  The possibility of the school sourcing items to avoid VAT was discussed


11. Items for next meeting’s agenda

